
 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

Editor 
 

If you have any article, information, notices or items for sale 
or trade you would like put into the December Newsletter, please 
send your input either by e-mail (rossgtenn@gmail.com) or post 
to: 

- Glenn Ross, 134 Chock Creek Road, Johnson City,  TN 

                            37601-3639 –  

 

Please send input no later than the 15
th

 of December to be 
included in the December edition.  

 

My intent is to publish the December Flight Line around the 
27

th
 of December, this year.  Your submission should be either 

MS word or text in a mail note and any images, pictures or 
graphics should be .img, .tiff or .jpeg.  
 
 

THANKS! 

Glenn Ross 

CLUB OFFICERS 2021 
President 
David Jones 
(423) 416-9047 

Vice President 
Phil Swihart 
(321) 514-3247 

Treasurer 
Anthony Hall 
(423) 915-9468 

Secretary 
Doug Lindauer 
(423) 725-2918 

Safety Officer 
Terry Baily 
(423) 282-0485 

Field Marshals 
Mike Harrison (423) 283-4825 
Tim Cox (423) 782-0253 
Skip Weller (423) 753-5352 
Craig Quillen (423) 384-4621 
Keith Nelson (423) 491-2139 
Anthony Blair (662) 669-9768  
Dan Jackson (423) 723-3522 

Newsletter Editor 
Glenn Ross 
(423) 282-1197 

Webmaster 
Craig Quillen 
(423) 384-4621 

Event Coordinator 
Glenn Ross 
(423) 282-1197 

Board Members 
   Term 
Terry Bailey –  2019 – 2021 
Anthony Hall –  2017 – 2022 
Vic Koenig –  2020 – 2023 
Skip Weller –  2019 - 2024 
Jerry Black –  2020 – 2025 
Craig Quillen –  2021 – 2026 

Next Meeting  
Tuesday, 25 January 2022, 6:45 PM at the Liberty Church Fellowship Hall,  

 844 Liberty Church Road, Kingsport, Tennessee 37663.    
 
 

 
 

mailto:rossgtenn@gmail.com


 

JCRC had two events during the month 

of November, the Fall work day and the 

Election of new Officers during the monthly 

Membership meeting. 

   

 The first event was the Fall Work Day 

on the 13
th

 .   

People began arriving early and got right 

to work.  It was really cold, temps in the mid-

forties most of the day and very blustery.  

Regardless, just about everything on the Vice 

Prez’s list got addressed except for adjusting the 

slope on the Grey Shed Café’s shelter.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Tim and Skip prepared hot chow for 

the workers and reorganized the kitchen 

shed for the end of the Chill and Grill 

season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As cold as it was, the 

hot chow was really 

appreciated by all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

We regraded the 

driveway, cutting down the 

center crown and filling in the 

low spots as best as we could, 

then smoothing the entire 

roadway.   

 

With luck, the surface 

will still be ready for fresh 

gravel come next spring.   

 

 

 

 

 

With the charging shed’s end panels 

installed and the coffee maker removed from the 

flight cabinet, the field is pretty much buttoned 

up for the winter.  Cold as it was, the burn barrel 

became a popular place.  And speaking of the 

burn barrel, it is not to be used to dispose of 

flight batteries by burning.  Dead flight batteries 

can be taken to either Hobby Town or to Bulbs 

& Batteries plus for free disposal!! 

 

Thanks to Phil for the pictures. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

The second event was the membership meeting and Officer Elections held at the Liberty Church 

Fellowship Hall.  One of the benefits of meeting there was that after the meeting, we cleared away the 

tables and chairs and were able to have an Indoor flying session.  Although the fellowship hall is only 

about half the size of the Kingsport Auditorium, there was still enough space for some careful and 

enjoyable flights.   

Here are the results of the Election: 

 

President, David Jones 

Vice President, Phil Swihart 

Treasurer, Anthony Hall 

Secretary, Nick Nicodemus 

Safety Officer, Terry Bailey 

Web Master, Craig Quillen 

News Letter Editor, Johnny Judd 

Event Coordinator, Glenn Ross 

Field Marshalls: Anthony Blair, Craig Quillen, Keith Nelson, Skip Weller 

 

New Board Member - term 2022 – 2026, Tim Edwards 

 

Congratulations to all the new stuckees!!! 

 

Lastly, this is a reminder that JCRC is a club established for the enjoyment of model aviation.   As 

such, this is about sending information using the all members group email address 

(jcrcmail@flyjcrc.com) carries the requirement that the information be about club business or aviation 

related that may be of interest to the club members.  Do not use the group email address to broadcast 

personal, political, religious, non-club or inappropriate information.  If you have any question as to 

whether what you are about to broadcast is appropriate, contact the Club President, Dave Jones to discuss.  

His name, number and email are listed both on the JCRC Website and the first page of this newsletter. 

 



 

 

The November Membership meeting approved the following schedule for 2022: 

JCRC 2022 Event Schedule 

Event Date Event Manager Location Status 

 Club Sponsored    

First Fly 1 Jan 2022 Skip Weller Air Field  

Indoor First Fly 12 Feb 2022 Tim Edwards KPT Auditorium  

Indoor Second Fly  12 Mar 2022 Tim Edwards KPT Auditorium  

Spring Fun Fly and Swap 
Meet 

14 May 2022  Air Field  

Learn To Fly with JCRC July TBD  Air Field  

National Model Aviation Day 
and Club Pic Nic 

13 August 2022 Glenn Ross Air Field  

Halloween Fun Fly 29 October 2022  Air Field  

     

 Non Club 
Sponsored 

   

Third Annual East Tennessee  
SPA Competition 

TBD (June or 
September ???) 

 Airfield  

 

 

Early Membership renewal ended on 30 November.  Please remember that renewal of your 
membership for next year is supposed to be done prior to 31 December.     

The rates for 2022 are:  

Adult -  $100.00 

Family -  $125.00 

Minor - $25.00 

Park Flyer -  $50.00 

 

 

 

 I would like to thank my fellow club members for all their prayers, offers of help, and 

attendance at Barbara's memorial. I realize how much you guys care about a fellow flier 

in distress. And I thank you personally for your extra effort. It has gotten a little better; 

today I could spend some happy time in my shop for some time and get my mind off 

losing her. She was such a huge part of me and my life. She enabled me to get out to fly 

as much as I did.   Her death was unexpected to say the least.  

 

Vic 



 

 

Following is information provided by AMA concerning registering our aircraft with the FAA: 

 

FAA Registration Demystified 

The FAA has updated the Drone Zone website to be compliant with Remote ID, a step that 
recreational users are not required to comply with until September 2023. The current version of the 
website requests that recreational users enter information for each of their UAS upon registration and 
renewal. AMA felt that this request was in error and has been in discussions with the FAA regarding this 
latest update. The FAA has investigated our concerns and has informed us that it is working to resolve the 
issue. Until this issue is resolved, AMA has created a guided walk-through for members to follow when 
registering or renewing with the FAA. 

 

Follow this link for more detailed information: 

https://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amagov/2021/05/11/update-to-faa-drone-zone-registration-and-renewal-
process/ 

 

  

http://send.modelaircraft.org/link.cfm?r=qB1eNNSju-2eSLollYCvEQ~~&pe=AgDP3Nj6l5_QrdjikYuVtXF_zcpclvlHXBqPhtqYECIYgKrbYSou9KdluJN0_gKe99rIALp3uvGINr7tllVEsg~~&t=MAiQTE0eg_bWTe4tHSc2Dw~~
https://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amagov/2021/05/11/update-to-faa-drone-zone-registration-and-renewal-process/
https://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amagov/2021/05/11/update-to-faa-drone-zone-registration-and-renewal-process/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Hobby Town USA 

Located at 3515 Bristol Highway in Johnson City, Hobby Town offers a full range of hobby needs, from model rail 

roading, to automotive modeling and aviation modeling.  A strong sponsor of JCRC, they offer JCRC club members 

a 10% discount.  Phone: (423) 610-1010. 

 

https://www.hobbytown.com/johnson-city-tn/l137

